

NEWSLETTER FOR TSUD FACULTY AND STAFF

Vol. XIII, No. 5 MARCH 1996

TSUD: Preparing for the Future

As the world prepares for the 21st century, officials at Troy State University Dothan announced that they are also looking ahead and preparing a plan that will best meet the higher education needs of citizens from Dothan and the Wiregrass area. During a press conference on the TSUD campus, the TSUD Strategic Plan "Toward a New Century of Service" was unveiled, and plans were discussed regarding the future of the University.

For the past six months, TSUD has been heavily involved in a strategic planning process relying on internal and external data gathered by TSUD personnel, community leaders, and representatives from the Alabama legislature and the Alabama Commission on Higher Education. The Strategic Planning Committee, chaired by Dr. Glenda Curry, president of Troy State University Montgomery, worked with TSUD Interim President Doug Patterson to develop a plan to guide TSUD as the institution moves toward the year 2000. The planning committee was unique in that membership included state senators and a state representative in addition to a TSU Board of Trustees member, TSUD faculty, staff, and student representative, members of the Wiregrass business community, and the Alabama Commission on Higher Education. Also serving as a member of the committee was Dr. Larry Beaty, president of Wallace College Dothan. To the knowledge of university officials, this is the first time such a diverse group has worked together in service to a state university's planning effort in Alabama.

Dr. Curry said, "In these times of budget cuts and limited resources, institutions of higher education must be able to make wise decisions regarding their missions and the clientele they serve. Too many institutions are trying to be all things to all people. This plan charts a course for TSUD that will lead it into the 21st century. TSUD, a complementary part of The TSU System, is a major player in the economic develop-

ment and quality of life in the Wiregrass region."

Eight subcommittees identified 186 internal and external factors which could affect TSUD. From these factors, 14 planning assumptions were developed. The planning assumptions were refined to nine strategies to be used at all institutional levels to determine objec-

TSUD Strategic Plan, continued on page 2

Tree Dedicated to Dr. Shoaf

Faculty and staff members gathered on a brisk afternoon ceremony to dedicate a living memorial to Dr. Mary Eve Shoaf, who passed away March 31, 1995. Dr. Jack Sublette, in his remarks during the ceremony, said, "It was

the hallmark of her life that Dr. Shoaf gave of herself in all situations. Now it is our turn. It is fitting that we plant a living memorial to one of our dear colleagues who, although she is gone in body, shall remain with us always."

Participating in the tree planting ceremony are (L-R) Dr. Dorinda Van Loo, Dr. Larry Brown, and Dr. Sublette.



TSUD Strategic Plan, continued from page 1

tives for the next three-year planning cycle. From the nine strategies, some 38 specific strategic objectives have been identified for inclusion in the TSUD Strategic Plan.

The strategic planning process will bring TSUD to a strong future, and this future is captured in the vision statement "Toward a New Century of Service - A Vision of TSUD in 1999."

Mr. Charles Nailen, Jr., past chairman of the Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors, commented, "Cooperation is the key to establishing stability and promoting a progressive future for a growing and dynamic region as we have here in Dothan. It's been with enthusiasm that I have involved myself with the strategic planning process for this institution. TSUD is one of the major jewels in the crown of the Wiregrass that will be instrumental in moving our region forward into the next millennium. I have been an advocate of TSUD for quite some time, and I am confident that this institution is a vital part of the development of this region. I look forward to witnessing the accomplishments of this University set forth by the TSUD Strategic Plan."

Senator Chip Bailey, a member of the TSUD Strategic Planning Committee, said, "I have been pleased to be involved in the work of the planning committee, and I believe that this commitment to quality will work to benefit the greater Wiregrass area. I am pleased with the plan and all it stands for in regard to the economic development and the improved quality of life for citizens of southeast Alabama."

Dr. Larry Beaty, president of Wallace College Dothan and a member of the Committee, said, "I was pleased to participate in the process. This plan will lead to improved relationships between Wallace College and TSUD and will also promote improved services in higher education for the Wiregrass region. It is especially positive that TSUD included several individuals outside TSUD."

TSUD has a good, solid mission with a definite role to play in the future of Dothan and the Wiregrass area. The economic development of the Wiregrass depends on increasing the number of students who have college education—associate, bachelor's, and graduate degrees are more and more becoming requirements for employment. Continuing education is becoming a significant part of the educational enterprise. "What the Wiregrass area needs, and what it has in TSUD, is a creative, flexible, and responsive institution that is sensitive to the economic development needs of the community," stated Dr. Doug Patterson, TSUD interim president. There are very few higher educational needs voiced by the community that cannot be met.

New Honor Society to Begin Spring Quarter

TSUD has been approved for a charter of Pi Gamma Mu, the national honorary society for the social sciences. A charter installation and initiation ceremony will be held during the spring quarter.

In addition to the honor of being selected, Pi Gamma Mu offers an excellent scholarship program for student members. Nationally competitive scholarships of \$1,000 and \$2,000 are offered for the first year of graduate study. Membership also qualifies graduates for a two pay grade acceleration for most federal government positions. Pi Gamma Mu also provides a scholarship medal for the best graduating senior and a small grant program for chapters to sponsor on-campus speakers.

To be eligible for membership a student must:

- •Have completed at least 90 quarter hours of course work overall;
- •Be in the upper 35% of his or her class;
- •Have completed 30 quarter hours in social science courses (history, political science, economics, sociology/anthropology, international relations, social psychology, criminal justice or geography);
- •Have a "B" average or better in all social science courses;
- •Have no failing grade in a social science course.

Graduate students and faculty/staff are also eligible for membership.

The lifetime membership fee is \$30. The membership fee covers a membership certificate, a gold-plated key or pin, and a subscription to <u>International Social Science Review</u> and the <u>Pi Gamma Mu Newsletter</u>.

People in the News

Dr. Brenda Ameter hosted the Creative Writing Club on February 3; presided at the Houston Arts and Humanities Council on February 9; attended the electronic imaging system demonstration on February 12; attended the memorial for Dr. Shoaf on February 13; attended the Southeast American Society of Eighteenth Century Studies meeting and presented a paper titled "Margaret Cavendish Confronts the Male Critics" on February 29 - March 3.

Dr. Betty Anderson participated in Strategic Planning Committee meeting on February 1 and 21; participated in Career Day Activities on February 6; went to dinner with Dr. Elder, one of the TSUD presidential candidates, on February 15; attended Wiregrass Reading Council on February 20; attended a reception for the two new deans at TSUM on February 22.

Dr. Alan Belsches continued a series of lectures on Southern Autobiography for Auburn University's Arts and Humanities Center at the Eufaula Public Library. He discussed Mary Hamilton's Trials of the Earth on February 13, and Maya Angelou's I Know Why the Caged Bird Sings on February 27.

Dr. Elizabeth Fell met with administration Mixon Elementary School in Ozark concerning the schools up-coming SACS visitation on February 7; conducted Curriculum and Instruction meeting on February 14; joined faculty group for dinner with Dr. Sansbury, TSUD presidential candidate, on February 15; class hosted ladies Encouragers" from Ridgecrest Baptist Church in her home on February 22; conducted Curriculum and Instruction Departmental meeting and attended Faculty Advisory Council meeting on February 28; chaired SACS Visiting Team - Focusing on Desired Student Performance - 10 year review at Mixon Elementary in Ozark on February 29 - March 1: was nominated for Who's Who Among American Teachers by former TSUD students.

Dr. Patricia Garlikov attended AAYC (Alabama Association for Young Children) annual meeting in Birmingham, AL, where TSUD's outstanding ECE student, Theresa Watson, was recognized; conducted in-service "Literature Response" at Thompkins Early Childhood Center, Ozark, AL; attended Wiregrass Reading Association meeting held at TSUD; conducted Outdoor Troop Camp Training for Cahaba Council - Girl Scouts USA.

Dr. Jan Gunnels attended the Tree Dedication in memory of Dr. Shoaf on February 13; attended the presentations by the five TSUD presidential candidates on February 15 - 16; attended the Alabama Association of Young Children Conference in Birmingham on February 16 - 17.

Dr. Glenda Gunter presented Teacher Preparation and the Use of Technology in Classrooms for Students with Learning Disabilities with Drs. Morin and Murphy at the Fifteenth Federation Council for Exceptional Children Superconference in Mobile, AL, on February 1 -2; presented The Status of Educational Technology in Alabama with Dr. Nowlin at the monthly meeting of the Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce on February 7; taught Professional Development Workshop to TSUD faculty and staff on Multimedia and Freelance Graphics on February 9; attended Office 2000 presentation for scheduling and keeping technology record attended advances: Dedication in memory of Dr. Mary Eve Shoaf; attended a press conference at TSUD to announce the formal technology partnership of six school districts and TSUD for the CoffeeDale initiative: visited Honeysuckle Middle School and assisted in decision making of technology purchases for the 7th grade classrooms; visited and observed at Highlands Elementary School technology integration and also toured their new Jostens lab.

Mr. David Johnson assisted with Career Day '96 on February 6; attended Substance Abuse Partnership board meeting on February 7; attended Capstone Leadership Conference at The University of Alabama on February 9-10; presented TSUD scholarship at Miss Cottonwood

Activities of the President

Participated in Regional Presidents conference call on February 1

Presided over TSUD Executive Council meeting on February 1

Participated in TSUD Strategic Planning Committee meetings on February 1

Participated in TSU Board of Trustees meeting on February 5

Attended TSUD Career Day luncheon on February 6

Participated in Regional Presidents Press Conference in Montgomery on February 7

Participated in TSUD
Presidential Selection
Committee interview process
on February 15 - 16

Attended Alabama Council of College and University Presidents meeting in Montgomery on February 20

Attended ACHE Legislative budget hearings in Montgomery on February 20

Presided at TSUD
Presidential Selection
Committee meeting in Troy
on February 21

Participated in TSUD Strategic Planning Committee meeting on February 21

Met with representatives of the Governor's office concerning the Governor's budget recommendation for TSUD on February 28

Attended TSUD Faculty
Advisory Council meeting on
February 28

Dr. Rallapalli Gives Presentation

Dr. Kumar Rallapalli, assistant professor of marketing, gave a presentation recently to the attendees of the TSUD Continuing Education Business and Industry coffee. Continuing Education hosts these meetings bi-annually from 7:30-8:30 a.m. for managers and executives in business and industry to provide them with information that can be helpful in day-to-day operations. Dr. Rallapalli's presentation focused on targeting "Consumers in Motion." Rallapalli said, "Marketers seek information about their customers continuously to keep up with the changing needs of the customers. This information enables them to design products and provide services to better meet these identified needs."



Pageant on February 17; worked at Spotlight on Business on February 22; hosted College Student Leadership Workshop with Wallace College and Enterprise State Jr. College on February 23; attended Black History program on February 26; conducted Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce business expansion and retention interview with Globe Motors; attended Dothan Advertising Federation Awards Banquet on February 27.

Dr. Robert Jones attended Dothan-Houston County Substance Abuse Board meeting on February 5; attended Faculty Workshop on Lotus Freelance Graphics given by Dr. Glenda Gunter on February 9; represented substance abuse interests in meeting with Terry Everts on February 13; attended TSUD presidential candidate presentations on February 15 - 16; attended TSUD Counseling and Psychology meeting as sponsor on February 25.

Dr. Charlotte Kirkland coordinated schedules and hosted events for TSUD presidential candidates; attended Southeastern Association of Educational Opportunity Program Personnel conference in Atlanta; participated in teleconference with National Council of Educational Opportunity Program Personnel.

Dr. Frank Lovrich met with Strategic Planning Committee on February 1; met with Alabama Council of Academic Deans in Montgomery on February 14; met with Strategic Planning Committee in Montgomery on February 21; attended Alabama Council for International Programs at the University of Montevallo on February 23; attended Conference of Southern Graduate Schools in Mobile on February 24 - 25.

News from The TSU System

NASM Grants Accreditation to TSU Music Department

The National Association of Schools of Music voted to grant a five-year accreditation to the Troy State University music education department. The Commission voted to grant accreditation for the department's undergraduate degrees in music education degree and its graduate degrees in music education.

The two basic procedures for membership in NASM are institutional self-study and peer evaluation.

The next NASM evaluation for accreditation is scheduled for the 2000-01 academic year.

TSUM Welcomes New Deans

Troy State University Montgomery welcomed two new academic deans at a reception held in the Civic Room of Troy State's Whitley Hall. Freda Hartman, professor of management, was welcomed as Dean of the Business Division, and Don Thompson, professor of counseling and psychology, as Dean of the Counseling, Education and Psychology Division. Dr. Hartman replaces Dr. John Tarver who returned to a full-time faculty position and Dr. Thompson steps into the position formerly occupied by Dr. Dale Martin, who has retired from TSUM.

Dr. Glenda Curry, president of Troy State University Montgomery, welcomed guests to the reception by saying, "This evening, and the opportunity to welcome two new deans, is another exciting step in this university's move toward our vision for the future."

Over one hundred faculty, staff and students from the university attended the reception. Others in attendance included Dr. Betty Anderson, dean, School of Education, Troy State University Dothan; Roy Boudreaux, representing Mayor Folmar; Carol Braswell; Patty Simpkins; Lee Sims; Robert Brown; Michael Harbin; Gerald White, and Bob McGough.

Dr. Cynthia Lumpkin attended Professional Development workshop on Freelance Graphics; attended Invitational Academic Forum of The College Board in Atlanta, GA; attended presentations by the five presidential candidates: attended the annual conference of the Alabama Association for Young Children Birmingham; attended the winter meeting of the Wiregrass Reading Council; met with personnel of Ozark City Schools to discuss and plan a PDS assessment of reading project.

Dr. Charles McArthur serves as secretary for Helping Hands, Inc. which met in February to hear of the development of Wiregrass Hospice, Inc. and to donate funds for Hospice Services. Helping Hands, Inc. initiated and developed hospice services in the Wiregrass.

Dr. Victoria Morin co-presented with Dr. Glenda Gunter "Teacher Attitudes and Use of Technology Students with Learning Disabilities" at the Alabama Council for Exceptional Children (CEC) conference in Mobile on February 2; participated in profesdevelopment workshop sion Presentation "Introduction to Using Freelance Software Graphics" on February 10; attended demonstration of "Office 2000" software on February 12; attended Florida Educational Technology Conference and presented "Assistive Technology for Students with Mild Disabilities" in Orlando on February 14-18; presented "Getting Ready for Inclusion" to secondary teachers at Admiral Moorer Middle School in Eufaula on February 26.

Dr. Diane Murphy chaired Ozark Council of Excellence meeting on February 5; chaired revision committee for Field Project/Thesis pro-

Library News

by Julia Smith, assistant library director

This month we highlight a little-known but useful resource found in the TSUD Library Reference Room entitled HISTORIC DOCUMENTS. Published by Congressional Quarterly, Inc. since 1972, the series includes reports, speeches, statements, court decisions, etc. on topics of national and international interest in a given year. Many of the documents contain the full text. In 1994, for example, the annual volume included the State Department Report on Human Rights in China (1/94), the Senate Report on the Gulf War Syndrome (5/94), and the Oregon Ballot Measure on Physician Assisted Suicide (11/94), just to name a few. The volumes are issued annually and are an excellent reference source for scholars or for citizens wishing to be better informed.

Two new books recently added to the Library collection should be of interest to our higher education community. A book of essays, HIGHER LEARNING IN AMERICA, 1980-2000, edited by Arthur Levine, covers such timely topics as "The Economy and Higher Education", and "Diversity on Campus." Another title which might be useful is THE COURAGE TO INQUIRE: IDEALS AND REALITIES IN HIGHER EDUCATION. Thomas Ehrlich, the former President of Indiana University, reflects on his years of experience and what they have taught him about life and higher education. You may ask for these books at the Circulation Desk of the Library.

posal booklet; attended Auburn Leadership conference on February 9 and 10; attended Tree Dedication in memory of Dr. Mary Eve Shoaf on February 13; chaired School of Education Curriculum Committee meeting on February 13; played with guitar band at Thompkins Childhood Center Early Valentine's Day; served ALACTE-PTA joint task committee to survey Parent Involvement education in pre-service programs of teachers; prepared a Parent Involvement Faculty survey for use at Tuskegee Institute, Auburn University, University of Alabama at Birmingham and TSUD; chaired meeting of subcommittee Council for Excellence for the purpose of applying for an All-American City Award for Ozark.

Dr. Ruth Oliver attended conferences on sexual abuse treatment issues sponsored by the Southeast Alabama Child Advocacy Center and the National Children's Advocacy Center on January 12, 19, and 26; attended meeting on licensure of professional counselors at which Dr. Walter Cox, Executive Officer of the Alabama Board of Examiners in Counseling, was the featured speaker on January 23; attended Retirement Systems of Alabama session at TSUD on February 8, participated in professional development training at TSUD on presentation software on February 9; attended Tree Dedication ceremony in honor of Dr. Shoaf on February 13; attended presentations of TSUD presidential candidates on February 15 and 16; attended Investing in the 90's seminar at TSUD on February 21.

Dr. Sarah Patrick attended presentations of the five presidential candidates on February 15 and 16; attended meetings of Presidential Selection Committee and interviews of the five presidential candidates; met with Dr. Hawkins when he met with the Presidential Selection Committee: met with Graduate Council on February 20; attended Alabama Association of College Teachers of Mathematics meeting at Huntingdon College in Montgomery on February 17.

Dr. Kumar Rallapalli was guest speaker for TSUD Continuing Education Business/Industry Coffee on February 7; worked on the Dothan Advertising Federation ADDY Awards Committee; attended Dothan Advertising Federation Awards Banquet on February 27.

School of Business faculty member receives doctorate

Lannes Morris-Murphy, CIS/MIS instructor, received her doctorate from Florida State University on Tuesday, May 12. Her dissertation was titled "Effects of Social Facilitation upon Conflict in Computer-Mediated Groups." Dr. Morris-Murphy, a product of TSUD, received her bachelor's and master's degrees from here.



Ms. Julia Smith attended SIRSI Implementation meeting at TSU Library on January 19; attended meetings of Search Committee for Reference Librarian position on February 6 and 13; attended TSUD Technology Committee meeting on February 8; attended presidential candidates presentations on February 15 - 16; attended "Investing in the 90's" presented by TSUD Women on February 21.

Dr. Jack Sublette met with Strategic Planning Committee on

February 1; attended Dothan Houston County Rotary Club meeting on February 5, 13, and 20; gave welcome at Career Fair luncheon on February 6; attended Education Committee meeting of the Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce on February 7; attended Air Transportation Committee meeting of the Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce; attended Chapter IX meeting of Alabama Counseling Association at the Alabama Aviation and Technical College on February 8; attended Quality of Life Subcommittee meeting for Wiregrass Leadership and the District AEA Dinner in Enterprise on February 12; participated in Memorial Tree Planting for Dr. Shoaf on February 13; Quality of Life attended Subcommittee meeting February 19; attended Strategic Planning Committee meeting at TSUM on February 21; participated in Spotlight on Business on February 22; participated in publicity for Azalea-Dogwood Pageant Festival and gave welcome at Student Leadership Workshop at TSUD on February 23; was interviewed by TSU Public Radio on Quality of upcoming Roundtable on February 27; chaperoned Enterprise High School Show Choir to Virginia Beach, VA, and Washington, DC, on February 27 - March 2.

Ms. Ann Wells attended Northside Mall Merchants' Association meeting and the Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce Business Expansion

Continuing Education Recognizes Chairman



Steve Gaines, Georgia-Pacific, was recognized recently for his contributions as chairman of the TSUD Continuing Education Advisory Council. During his one-year tenure he helped restructure the Council to make it more representative of local business and industry. He was instrumental in providing information to the TSUD Strategic Planning Committee regarding the importance of continuing education to the economic development of the Wiregrass. Gaines remains with Georgia-Pacific, but has been relocated to the Atlanta Office. Shown (L-R) are Ann Wells, director of continuing education; Gaines; Dr. Barbara Alford, vice president for special programs; Ed Kirkland, coordinator for professional development.

and Retention training session on February 1; attended Alabama Association for Continuing Higher Education meeting at Point Clear, AL, on February 2; participated in Career Day on February 6; took part in the Continuing Education Business and Industry Coffee on February 7; attended Honors Convocation meeting and welcomed TSUD Ambassadors to Northside Mall on February 12: met with Martha Bell at Wallace College on February 13; interviewed Mr. Oscar Hughes, Dunbarton, for the Chamber of Commerce BEAR program on February 14; conducted the Academy for Lifelong Learning meeting and attended the presentations for presidential candidates on February 15; acted as host for Dr. Owen Elder on February 16; interviewed Mr. Rick Gilbert, Aladan, for the Dothan Chamber BEAR program on February 20; participated in the Dothan Chamber Spotlight on Business on February 22; attended the luncheon for the University of Alabama alumni on February 29.

Mr. Tony Whetstone attended PowerPoint class on February 2; attended Business and Industry coffee at Northside Mall on February 7; attended Tree Dedication ceremony in memory of Dr. Shoaf on February 13; attended Dothan Advertising Federation board meeting and lunch meeting on February 14; attended "Spotlight on Business" trade show on February 22; attended American Advertising Awards Banquet on February 27; attended Dixie Youth World Series meeting on February 28.

Ms. Pamela Williamson attended Legal Issues Forum presented by Wallace College and the Dothan Chamber of Commerce on February 1; spoke to winter intern class about job search strategies on February 6; attended the Chapter 9 meeting of the Alabama Counselors Association on February 8. She serves as historian this year; attended the Wiregrass Personnel Association meeting on February 22. She serves as program chair this year.

Mr. Forrest Wood worked as member of Search Committee to reduce the 42 presidential candidates down to 3 for recommendation to the Chancellor on February 21; assisted the Dothan United Way Food Bank in modifying inventory software as part of a computerized donor accounting system.

News from . . .

Courtesy Committee

Get well card sent to:
Mr. John J. Rey, Sr.,
father of Cindy
Halcomb; Thomas
Fred Anderson, father
of Thomas Anderson; Alice
Patrick, mother of Dr. Sarah
Patrick; Dr. Brenda Ameter.

Sympathy card sent to: Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Harrison on the death of his father; James R. Stuckey (adjunct) on the death of his mother.

Creative Writing Club



Students are encouraged to submit poems, short stories, plays and essays

to the <u>Copper Blade Review</u>, TSUD's literary publication.

On April 12 and 13 the Creative Writing Club will be attending the Birmingham-Southern "Writing Today" conference. Anyone who wishes more

information should talk to Cheryl Dogali, Sue Cronkite, Dr. Ameter, or Mr. Feagin.

Financial Aid Office

The 96-97 Scholarship Packets are available in the financial aid office. Deadline: April 11, 1996.

The 96-97 Financial Aid Packets are now available in the financial aid office.

Gamma Beta Phi

The TSUD Chapter of Gamma Beta Phi held its monthly meeting on Sunday, February 18. Plans were made to send a delegation to the Annual National Convention in Gatlinburg, TN, on March 22 - 24. Members began their annual membership drive by addressing invitations to 256 TSUD students. The candidates were invited to attend the March meeting to learn about the organization in committing to membership.

Counseling Services

Career Day '96 was a successful event. Thanks to all faculty and staff for your help.

Pamela Williamson

The Office of Counseling Services will host a Health and Wellness Fair on April 16, 1996. The theme will be "Look Good, Feel Great: Take Care of Your Body."

From the TSUD Family

Thank you for your calls and cards while I was home sick. I would also like to thank those of you for "filling in" for me at the office. May God bless you.

Sarah Love

Be a driving force for Troy State University academic scholarships.

Be a proud supporter of academic excellence at Troy State University! If you are a resident of Alabama and order the TSU car tag, you'll join the ranks of other alumni who show their support of TSU academics.

With each tag sold or renewed, another \$50 goes toward academic scholarships. TSU license tag sales have already generated over \$64,000 in scholarship funds!

Visit your Probate Office today to purchase a tag, or contact the TSU Office of Alumni Affairs at (334) 670-3318, for more information.

TAG ALONG WITH TSU!











Looking ahead

April 5	
April 16	Health & Wellness Fair-SGA Blood Drive
April 18	SUD Continuing Education Advisory Council
April 25	Spring Festival

Birthdays for March

- 1 March Morris
- 7 Jeanette Anglin
- 7 Robert Burroughs
- 8 Jolene Caylor
- 13 Paula Booker
- 19 Ann Wells
- 19 Sam Wise
- 25 Thomas Anderson

Birthdays for April

- 1 Charles McArthur
- 9 William Borders
- 12 Anne Lorance
- 12 Mary Brown
- 13 Leonard Roberts
- 13 Vernon Henderson
- 14 Randall Weiss
- 16 John Woodham
- 19 Steve Cross
- 20 Glenda Gunter
- 28 Mary McCruter
- 30 Betty Anderson

Troy State University Dothan is accredited by the Commission on Colleges of the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools to award associate, bachelor's, master's, and education specialist degrees.

LOGOS is printed on a monthly basis by the Office of University Relations in the Division of Student Affairs at Troy State University Dothan.

Publisher	Tony Whetstone
Editor	Dr. Jack Sublette
I avout & Design	Iony whetstone
Tynist	Joanne Krist
Activities of the President	Cilidy Haicoillo
Library News	Julia Smith
Courtesy Committee	Cindy Halcomb

Troy State University Dothan P.O. Box 8368 Dothan, Alabama 36304-0368 (334)983-6556

Troy State University Dothan is an equal opportunity institution and as such does not discriminate on the basis of sex, race, color, age, disability, or national origin in any of its programs including admission of students and employment.